
From the Board of Trustees:
Remembering Jane Jacobsen

Jane Jacobsen addressing the Class of 2019 at Commencement.

Dear College Community, 

As members of the Board of Trustees, we want to add our voices
to the many who are expressing sorrow at the passing of our
fellow Trustee, Jane Jacobsen. 

Those who knew Jane will remember her warmth, her kindness,
and her seemingly limitless capacity for positive energy. Jane
would show up with fresh baked shortbread cookies just because
she was thinking of us. Whenever there was a college event,
you  could  count  on  Jane  to  be  in  attendance,  joyfully
participating in any activity offered. Whenever we had the
opportunity to engage with students, Jane was the first to
congratulate them on their successes and let them know she
believed  in  their  capacity  to  build  better  futures  for
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themselves.

She  also  unwavering  when  it  came  to  making  difficult
decisions. When there was critical work to be done, Jane would
diligently roll up her sleeves and get to it. 

Whatever your role at the college, you have probably been
touched by Jane’s work. During her two terms as a trustee at
Clark College, she served in many roles, including Board Chair
from  2019  to  2020.  She  also  served  on  the  college’s
Presidential Search Advisory Committee, Social Equity Advisory
Council,  Guided  Pathways  Committee,  and  as  an  alternate
Legislative Action Committee Representative to the Washington
State Association of College Trustees.   

Perhaps what we will miss most about Jane is her foundational
belief in the power of community. She was always there to
remind us that whatever decisions we made about Clark College
would have profound effects on the entire Southwest Washington
region.  The  Clark  College  Board  of  Trustees  commits  to
honoring Jane’s memory by holding her love for our community
at the center of all we do.    

It  was  a  true  honor  and  privilege  to  work  with
Jane.  Her  presence  will  be  truly  missed.    

With loving memories, 

Clark College Board of Trustees 

Rekah Strong, Chair
Jeanne Bennett, Vice Chair
Cristhian A. Canseco Juarez
Paul Speer


